

Tigard Police Department Media Release

13125 SW Hall Boulevard | Tigard, Oregon 97223 | www.tigard-or.gov/police

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE April 2, 2019

Contact:

Stefanie Kouremetis, Community Engagement Program Coordinator

Tigard Police Department

Phone: 503-718-2814

Email: stefanie.kouremetis@tigard-or.gov

Tigard Police and TVF&R Investigate a Commercial Structure Fire

At 3:10am on Tuesday, April 2, 2019, Tualatin Valley Fire and Rescue and Tigard Police were dispatched to a fire at 12555 SW Hall Blvd, a commercial office building in Tigard. Within minutes of responding, emergency personnel set up a buffer zone around the area, closing the roadway along SW Hall Boulevard between SW Commercial and SW Scoffins for nearly two hours. Fortunately, there were no employees at the location during the fire.

Based on the evidence at the scene, Tigard Police detectives are currently working with TVF&R on a criminal investigation.

If you have any information regarding this fire, the Tigard Police Department encourages you to contact Tigard Police at <u>tips@tigard-or.gov</u> or 503-718-COPS (2677).





